Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on October 27, 2020, the Board of Medicine issued a Final Order on the petition for declaratory statement filed on behalf of Armando Augusto Falcon, M.D., on May 15, 2020.  The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 46, No. 98, of the May 19, 2020, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Board reviewed the Petition at its meeting held on August 7, 2020. The Board’s Final Order finds that a physical examination must be performed on all patients prior to commencing any treatment but provides that the exact components of the physical examination is to be left to the judgment of the treating physician “who is expected to perform a physical examination proportionate to the diagnosis that justifies a treatment.” This would apply to the treatment of all patients being treated for chronic non-malignant pain including those being seen in a registered pain management clinic.  In addition, while a physical examination is not mandated in Section 456.44(3)(d), the treating physician may have to conduct a physical examination during follow-up visits. The treating physician must rely on his or her own professional judgment while making such a determination and must be guided by the prevailing standard of care as defined in subsection 766.102(1), Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Final Order may be obtained by contacting the Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, or from MQA.Medicine@FLHealth.gov.
